Minutes of a meeting of Lamphey Community Council

held on 27 November 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Hodgson, Mrs Mazianne, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr White. 

Mrs Johnson-Bell has resigned from the Community Council and the vacancy is being advertised.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
There were no apologies for absence.
Declaration of
Both Mr Ridout and Mr Skeels declared interests in item 36 
Interest. 
and left the room when the matter of grants was being discussed  
.

Minutes.
The minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 23 October 2017 had been circulated to members. 

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct record of the proceedings.


Matters Arising:-

1. Lamphey and Hodgeston Churchyards. This matter was again discussed.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to the Monitoring Officer in PCC for guidance.
2.  HMRC re PAYE system. The Clerk has contacted Harris Bassett on this matter and they are hoping to set up Lamphey Community Council as an employer.
3. Defibrillator Notices of locations.  Letters have been sent but no replies received. There is a sign already at Lamphey Village Hall so a further one is not required.
4. Updated assessment of the spend of monies given to the Village by the developers of the new estate.  Ms Vince stated that she has contacted One Voice Wales and PCC on this matter and there is a difference of opinion on Section 137 payments. One Voice Wales are contacting NALC for advice which should take about 10 days. 
5. New Traffic Order – Proposed waiting restrictions Lamphey. This meeting will be taking place in the near future. 
6.Appointment of Internal Auditor,  The engagement letter has now been signed and will be forwarded to the Internal Auditor.
7.Cheque Signatories.  The Clerk called into the HSBC bank in Pembroke and is pleased to report that statements are now coming to him.
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8.Safe Routes and Communities. Mrs Hodgson stated that this should be led by Lamphey School and she is seeing Mr Thomas The Headmaster next week. 
9. Replies Awaited. Replies are awaited on the following matters-

1) Road in front of Lamphey School.

2) Footpath over Lamphey Railway Bridge.
10. Notice Boards in Lamphey. The Clerk has written to Mr Thomas but to date no reply has been received. The clerk to write again as the original letter had been addressed to Mr Guy Thomas not Mr Jeff Thomas. Mr Skeels hopes to remove the 2 existing notice boards and replace with 1 in the new year.
11. Bursary. This is included in item 28. 
12. To establish/re-establish the Freshwater East Liaison Committee. The Terms of Reference have been drawn up.

13. Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 November 2017 was £9,376.64. 
14. Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Parfitt reported that the next FESCA meeting is taking place this week. Mr Ridout reported on the One Voice Wales special meeting held on 7 November 2017. He was of the opinion that the meeting was to discuss the Draft Charter but PCC has already decided to present it to their Cabinet in the next few weeks. The meeting didn’t go well as non-member Councils were disruptive. The matter of PCC providing training so that Community and Town Councils don’t have to pay as much as they do for training provided by One Voice Wales was also discussed. The Meeting was also informed that Dr Del Morgan was retiring from One Voce Wales.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to Dr Del Morgan thanking him for the assistance given to Lamphey Community Council over the years.
15. Planning:-

1) Variation of Condition 3(ii) of appeal decision APP/3157061 to revise footpath details and extend the construction period from 6 months to 10 months Dewslake Farm, Lamphey – 17/0502/PA – Approval has been given.

2) Two detached dwellings with shared access Meadow Gardens, Lamphey – 17/0548/PA – Planning permission has been refused.

3) Erection of rural enterprise workers dwelling Barn Hill, The Ridgeway, Lamphey – 17/0554/PA – Planning permission has been given.
4) Conversion of existing boathouse to annex with construction of new basement & covered stairway, construction of new recreation room to the southern side of the bungalow & relocation of existing external shower, removal of existing bay windows & replacement wth windows Trewent Bungalow, Freshwater East – NP/17/0305/FUL Planning permission has been given. 
The Chair reported that she had reported development at the site prior to approval of conditions stipulated to the Enforcement Officer in PCNPA but to date no action had 
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been taken.Mrs Hodgson, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr White all stated that work should be stopped until the applicant complies with the conditions laid down.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to the Chair of PCNPA expressing concern on this matter and asking what action will be taken in this case. The matter be also referred to One Voice Wales for inclusion on the Agenda for their next Pembrokeshire Area meeting.
16. Booklets etc:-
1) Clerks and Councils Direct
 
November 2017
Issue 114.
17. The Ombudsman’s Casebook. Issue 30 is on the following link:-

communications@ombudsman-wales.org.uk
18. PCNPA -LDP Land Allocations and larger residential sites – update November 2017. A copy has been received and the only one relevant to our area is Plot 5 Devon Court, Freshwater East. 
19. Future of Work in Wales. An email has been received from One Voice Wales and details can be found on the following website:-
https://www.wcpp.org.uk/single-post/Future-Of-Work-In-Wales
20. One Voice Wales Innovative Practice National Awards 2018.  Applications are invited for 2018.
21. Town and Community Councils Delivery Agreement and Review Report Consultation. PCC LDP (LDP2) Review and Delivery Agreement Consultation. A consultation on the Review Report and Delivery Agreement will run from 9 November 2017 to 5 January 2018 and engagement events are being held in December 2017. 
22. A Major Trauma Network for South and West Wales and South Powys.  A consultation document and consultation responses have been received.
23. Changes to Waste and Recycling collections over the Christmas period. Details have been received from PCC.
24. Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service Stakeholders. A letter and form have been received asking if we want to stay on their database.
Resolved.  This be completed and returned.
25. Payments.  An invoice for £40 has been received from One Voice Wales for the Chair attending and the Vice Chair booked to attend Module 5 – The Council Meeting training (£80) less a bursary (£40).

Resolved.  This be paid. Proposed by Mr White and seconded by Mr Skeels and agreed by all Members.
26. Review of Highway safety in the 3 Villages. The Chair spoke about the Church road scheme, the lack of pavement on the Ridgeway road and the path from 
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Honeyhill. Mrs Hodgson stated that she has plans to be picked up from County Hall and she will collect these and take them to the next meeting. Mr White referred to a recent case of a collapsed sewer and Mr Skeels stated that people couldn’t walk by the
bus stop due to raw sewage. Mr White also commented on a lack of a speed restriction in Hodgeston Village.
Resolved.  The plans be discussed at the December 2017 meeting and highway priorities be highlighted and a representative from the highways department of PCC be invited to a future meeting. A letter be sent to the Welsh Assembly for guidance on no speed restriction in Hodgeston.
27. Clerk’s Contract of Employment. This was handed to the Clerk for checking and signing.
28. Bursary. A discussion took place on this matter. Mr White stated that the money should only be spent on Lamphey residents. A draft bursary letter has been prepared by Mr Tunstall and Mrs Hodgson requested that a disclaimer clause be added stating that not every application would be successful. Ms Vince asked what will happen to money not spent. Mr Ridout stated that this matter should be referred back to Lamphey Community Council and further advice would be sought from Sinead. 
Resolved.  The amendment be made to the bursary letter and the revised letter be emailed to all Members this week. Mr Tunstall be reimbursed for printing costs and Mrs Mazianne, Mr Ridout and Mr Skeels distribute the letters in Lamphey Village. 
29. Update on S106 spending on the play area. The Chair reported that there was no further information from Sinead on the fencing as she is waiting for Neil to provide the necessary information. Lamphey Playing Field is waiting for the cost and a start date. Mr Skeels stated that they are going ahead with fence renewal and they may even have other quotes for carrying out the necessary work. Mr White stated that they should have 3 quotes.
Resolved.  A letter be sent to Sinead expressing concern about the lack of progress on this matter.

30. Report on advise on remote attendance from One Voice Wales. The Chair reported that she has had advice from One Voice Wales and Members should attend Community Council meetings n person and not expect to participate if they weren’t present at the meeting.

31. Feedback from traning sessions and workshops attended by Councillors:-

1) The Council Meeting. The Chair reported that only items on the agenda should be discussed at our meetings.

2) Fit for Future. The Chair reported that there is a review of Town and Community Councils. Mrs Hodgson stated that Community Councils should be more active in the future. 

3) Community Engagement. The Chair reported that she has been invited to a Planning Aid Wales meeting on engaging communities on planning.

4)  Planning Workshops. Mr Parfitt reported that feedback on decisions made and the Officer’s report should be made available after the Planning Meeting.
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32. To consider the format of the agenda in the context that the Community Council can only make decisions on items which are on the agenda. The Chair reported that the Community Council is wrong in making decisions on items not included in the agenda. Quite a few Councils in Pembrokeshire include correspondence as an agenda item which is incorrect. 

Resolved.   The Clerk email all Members correspondence received and include as agenda items in the future.
33. Donations. It was reported that Lamphey Community Association didn’t require a grant during this financial year or next. 
Resolved.  A proforma be prepared and sent to the previous recipients of grants for return by the December 2017 meeting.
34. Feedback from task group on the Summer 2018 fundraising/community engagement event. It was reported that the task group hasn’t yet met. A public meeting is taking place with Planed in January 2018. Mr White stated that successful events in the past have been put on by Lamphey Community Association and FESCA and they should run them in the future. Mr Tunstall stated that it would be a joint event to incorporate the 3 villages.
Resolved.  An amount of £200 be included in next year’s budget for this event.

35. To discuss and agree the Business Plan up to April 2019. The Chair produced a business plan and was thanked for doing so. 

Resolved. This matter be placed on the agenda every 3 months so that progress can be checked. 
36. Discussion on items to go into the 2018/19 budget. The Chair stated that she had looked at previous expenditure as a basis to work on..

Resolved. The Chair prepare the budget for the December 2017 meeting. Mr Ridout and Mr Skeels both declared an interest when this matter was being discussed and left the room.

37.To consider our financial procedures and whether any changes are necessary.

The Chair reported that Lamphey Community Council should adopt the Model Financial Regulations. .
Resolved.   The Chair prepare a report for the December 2017 meeting.
38. Approach to other Community Councils regarding provision of joint training sessions. This matter was discussed as a way of reducing training costs.

Resolved.  Letters be sent to Cosheston, Stackpole and Manorbier Community Councils and Pembroke Town Council to ask if they would be interested in holding joint training sessions especially the Code of Conduct training.

39. Risk Assessment. The Clerk provided Members with a copy of the last Risk Assessment.

Resolved.  This matter be discussed further at the December 2017 meeting.
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40. . The next meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 18 December 2017 at 7PM in Lamphey Village Hall.



The meeting ended at 9.40pm.
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